
City of Cleveland 

Justin M. Bibb, Mayor 

Memorandum 

TO: 

Department of Public Works 

Patricia Britt, Clerk of Council
Cleveland City Council 

FROM: Frank D. Williams, Director�
Department of Public Works 

DATE: March 24, 2023 

RE: Notification of Grant Acceptance- Cuyahoga County Solid Waste
District 

The Department of Public Works, Division of Waste Collection & Disposal has
been awarded a grant in the amount of $6,000.00 from the Cuyahoga County
Solid Waste District, for the purpose of funding one year of an electronic 
newsletter to all residents enrolled in the recycling program, via Mailchimp, or
a similar application, using contact information residents provided at signup. 

Per attached copy of the Administrative Code, Chapter 121, section 121.06 "The
Director of any department is hereby authorized to accept grants and donations
from various entities, both public and private to conduct the operation of the
director's department, provided that the proceeds of such grant shall not exceed
ten thousand dollars ($10,000.00)". 

The grant will be used by the Division of Waste Collection to provide residents
with correspondence meant to give them confidence that the recycling 
program is working, to motivate them to participate, to inform them how to
recycle seasonal items, and to help identify and correct contamination issues
we see at the transfer station or at the vendor's facility. 

Therefore, the Director of Public Works accepts the grant in the amount of
$6,000.00, from the Cuyahoga County Solid Waste District. 

Please feel free to contact Orensel Brumfield with any questions you may have
regarding this grant award at (216) 664-3935. 

FDW/mam

cc: Bradford J. Davey, Chief of Staff 
Ryan Puente, Deputy Chief of Staff & Chief Government Affairs Officer 
Bonita G. Teeuwen, Chief Operating Officer 
Terrell Pruitt, Commissioner of Waste Collection 
Greg Cordek, OBM - Dept. of Finance 
Orensel Brumfield, Recycling Coordinator, Dept. of Public Works 
Christopher Niesig, Budget Management 
John Laird, Asst. Director of Public Works 
M. Yanna Maxwell, Dept. of Public Works
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